
 

 

From: WEDGEBROW David 16214 <xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx>  
Sent: Wednesday, August 23, 2023 10:05 AM 
To: Edwards, Jonathon <Jonathon.Edwards@torbay.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Rebin Mohammed 

 

Good morning Jon, 

Thank you again for the conversation earlier this month and I’m sorry for the delay in supplying the relevant details.  

For legal reasons I cannot divulge any details of the third party that Mr Rebin MOHAMMED nominated for the 

speeding offence. However, the circumstances are as follows:- 

Offence Notice number xxxxxxxxxxxxx.  

This relates to a speeding offence which occurred at 22:02:03 hrs on 16/04/2023. The activating vehicle being 

MJ20YVO a VW Touran was captured at 25 mph in a 20 mph zone, along B3214 Old Laira Road, Plymouth.  

On 18/04/2023, an automatic notice was sent to the registered keepers address (Supplied via Police National 

Computer & DVLA) to a Mr Rebin MOHAMMED of xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx  

On 03/05/2023, Mr Rebin MOHAMMED replied in writing and formally nominated a male living in Plymouth as the 

driver at the time of the offence. Several notices and reminders were sent to the nominated male at the address 

provided. However, post was returned on 12/5/23 indicating the male no longer lived there.  

On 19/06/23, a formal letter was sent to Mr Rebin MOHAMMED at the xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx address, advising him that 

it is his responsibility to provide updated details of the nominated person’s address.  

On 28/06/2023 the police then received a written reply from the nominated person admitting responsibility. In 

addition, an unsigned letter was also provided which stated, that he drove his friend’s vehicle and has a French 

driving licence.  

All further correspondence has been returned from the nominated address and no additional details were provided. 

I have checked with DVLA/Police and public systems and there is no trace of the nominated person. Furthermore, I 

have checked with Mr MOHAMMED’s insurance for the vehicle.  The policy indicates that Mr Rebin MOHAMMED of 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx is the only person permitted to drive this vehicle.  

Lastly, I would like to add that I am no handwriting expert and the letters will not been analysed. However, I have 

compared the writing provided by Mr Rebin MOHAMMED dated 19/06/23, and that of the nominated individual 

dated 28/06, and in my opinion, they do appear suspiciously similar. 

I hope this clarifies the matter and the council can assess any taxi licencing offences that may have arisen.  

Yours sincerely 

David 

Pc 6214 David Wedgebrow 
Road Safety Investigation Team 
Crownhill Police Station 
Plymouth 
Devon 
xxxxxxxxxxx 
xxxxxxxxxxxx 


